
OHS Compliance Calendar 2025

Upcoming deadlines, regulatory changes, enforcement events and
other developments you need to prepare for. Although we update
this  information  every  month  you  can  see  your  specific
jurisdiction’s information here

August
August 5—Federal—Deadline to comment on proposed child privacy
law. 

August 9—Alberta—New tow truck traffic safety regulations take
effect.  

August  18—Northwest  Territories/Nunavut—New  WSCC  Connect
electronic filing rules for Employer’s Report of Incident,
Injury, and Fatality forms take effect. 

August  21—New  Brunswick—Deadline  to  comment  on  proposed
updates  to  WorkSafeNB  occupational  hearing  loss  coverage
rules. 

August 22—Federal—Deadline to comment on Free Trade & Labour
Mobility in Canada Act regulations. 

August  28—Yukon—Deadline  to  complete online  survey on
nonconsensual publication of intimate images. 

August  29—BC—New  OHS  Guidelines  for  mixing,  preparing  and
priming hazardous drugs take effect. 

https://ohsinsider.com/ohs-compliancecalendar/
https://ohsinsider.com/jurisdiction/
https://www.priv.gc.ca/en/about-the-opc/what-we-do/consultations/consultation-children-code/expl_children-code/
https://kings-printer.alberta.ca/Documents/Orders/Orders_in_Council/2025/2025_243.pdf
https://connect.wscc.nt.ca/OH-S-e-Services/Incident
https://connect.wscc.nt.ca/OH-S-e-Services/Incident
https://talksafetynb.ca/policy-21-112-occupational-hearing-loss
https://ehq-production-canada.s3.ca-central-1.amazonaws.com/b9742cabd5eea6dd529d349d17ab49a4a70d19b9/original/1753102034/f6b36aa2edbbc5364b372027a8192655_Proposed%2021-112%20Occupational%20Hearing%20Loss.pdf
https://ehq-production-canada.s3.ca-central-1.amazonaws.com/b9742cabd5eea6dd529d349d17ab49a4a70d19b9/original/1753102034/f6b36aa2edbbc5364b372027a8192655_Proposed%2021-112%20Occupational%20Hearing%20Loss.pdf
https://www.canada.ca/en/one-canadian-economy/services/free-trade-labour-mobility-canada-act/stakeholder-feedback.html
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsurveys.yukon.ca%2FS2%2F1%2FNCDII%2F&data=05%7C02%7CCecily.Dawson%40yukon.ca%7Cda0dcf56d613481f1d7a08dd9fc76c09%7C98f515313973490abb70195aa264a2bc%7C0%7C0%7C638842401053536106%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ThDrRuCxKb260jZJWfKUBpVwkTqtYpty8GySl1wA5Eg%3D&reserved=0
https://www.worksafebc.com/en/law-policy/occupational-health-safety/searchable-ohs-regulation/ohs-guidelines/guidelines-part-06#SectionNumber:G6.50_3


September
Sept. 1—Nova Scotia—Deadline to implement workplace harassment
prevention policy. 

Sept. 1—Nunavut—Deadline for employers to apply for Summer
Employment for Nunavut Students program. 

Sept. 5—BC—Deadline to comment on proposed “certified safe for
use” OHS regulations for equipment.  

Sept. 5—BC—Deadline to comment on proposed amendments to OHS
automotive lifts regulations. 

Sept.  5—Yukon—Deadline  to  complete  WSCB  online  survey  on
administrative monetary penalties for WSC violations. 

Sept. 8—NW Territories/Nunavut—Deadline for compliance vendors
to apply for WSCC OHS Funding Program assistance.  

Sept.  14—Federal—Deadline  to  comment  on  proposed  emergency
registration of pesticides PMRA regulations.  

Sept.  24—Ontario—Deadline  to  apply  for  Rural  Ontario
Development  (ROD)  program funding.  

Sept. 26—BC—Deadline to comment on proposed changes to OHS
combustible dusts regulations. 

Sept.  26—Ontario—Deadline  to  comment  on  proposed  geologic
carbon storage regulations. 

Sept. 29—Alberta—Deadline to comment on proposed changes to
WCB housekeeping allowances policy. 

October
Oct.  1—BC—New  OHS  regulations  for  toilets  at  construction
sites take effect. 

https://nslegislature.ca/legc/bills/64th_1st/1st_read/b464.htm
https://nslegislature.ca/legc/bills/64th_1st/1st_read/b464.htm
https://www.gov.nu.ca/sites/default/files/forms/2022-03/summer_employment_for_nunavut_students.pdf
mailto:OHSRegFeedback@worksafebc.com
mailto:OHSRegFeedback@worksafebc.com
https://www.worksafebc.com/en/resources/law-policy/discussion-papers/proposed-amendments-part-12-tools-machinery-equipment?lang=en
https://app.smartsheet.com/b/form/ee40aeb669084508805b6381b9e9e935
https://wscc.nt.ca/sites/default/files/documents/PD001_EN%20-%20OHS%20Funding%20Program%20-%20Application%20Form.pdf
https://www.canada.ca/en/health-canada/corporate/contact-us/pest-management-regulatory-agency-publications.html
https://www.ontario.ca/page/rural-ontario-development-program
https://www.ontario.ca/page/rural-ontario-development-program
https://www.ontario.ca/page/rural-ontario-development-program
https://worksafebcmedia.com/pubco/prrd/250724-hearing/250724-part6.php
https://www.worksafebc.com/en/resources/law-policy/discussion-papers/part-6-combustible-dusts-2025-september?lang=en
https://www.regulatoryregistry.gov.on.ca/submit-comment/51373
https://www.wcb.ab.ca/assets/pdfs/public/policy/other_home_services_consultation_materials_2025.pdf
https://www.worksafebc.com/en/resources/law-policy/discussion-papers/part-20-washrooms-construction-sites-2024-july?lang=en


Oct.  1—Ontario—Deadline  to  apply  for  SDF  Training  stream
funding. 

Oct. 1—Québec—New OHS regulations for personal lifting devices
and mobile personnel platforms at construction projects take
effect. 

Oct.  1—Québec—New  OHS  regulations  for  workplace  safety
committees, safety representatives and safety liaison officers
take effect. 

November

December
Dec.  1—Québec—New  Class  1  heavy  vehicle  drivers  licence
regulations take effect.

Dec 31—Yukon—Air Emissions Regulation permit requirments for
new large-scale biomass burning units take effect. 

 

Note:

*In BC, workers’ comp filing deadlines are staggered among
Feb. 28, March 15 and March 31 based on the final 2 digits of
the employer’s account number.

https://www.ontario.ca/page/skills-development-fund-training-stream#section-4
https://www.cnesst.gouv.qc.ca/sites/default/files/documents/7.2.4_annexe04_sommaire_executif.pdf
https://www.cnesst.gouv.qc.ca/fr/organisation/documentation/formulaires-publications/feuillet-css
https://www.cnesst.gouv.qc.ca/fr/organisation/documentation/formulaires-publications/feuillet-css
https://www.cnesst.gouv.qc.ca/fr/organisation/documentation/formulaires-publications/feuillet-rss
https://www.cnesst.gouv.qc.ca/fr/organisation/documentation/formulaires-publications/feuillet-alss
https://saaq.gouv.qc.ca/blob/saaq/documents/cours-conduite/conditions-reconnaissance-ecole-conduite.pdf
https://laws.yukon.ca/cms/images/LEGISLATION/AMENDING/2025/2025-0104S/2025-0104S.pdf

